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Protocol for the Falcon Chambers Arbitration Clerk
Conflict checks
1. It is of the essence of arbitration that the arbitrator should be, and be seen to be, impartial.  Accordingly, once the Clerk has received instructions for  the appointment of an arbitrator in a particular case, a rigorous conflict check should be carried out.  This should cover all the prospective arbitrator’s involvements with the parties, their Solicitors or other representatives, and the property in question.  

2. If any involvements are revealed, these should be discussed with the prospective arbitrator, who will decide whether (a) they are too trivial to be worth disclosing to the parties; or (b) they do not pose a problem, but should nevertheless be disclosed to the parties for their comments; or (c) they do pose a problem (in which case the parties will be informed by email that the proposed appointee is unable to accept the appointment).

Confidentiality

3. Arbitration is a private and confidential process.  Parties may be sensitive to any aspect of their dispute being revealed, and the Clerk must therefore treat the parties to the arbitration and all involved as private clients, whose dispute is confidential: the Clerk must not reveal any of the details of the arbitration (names of the parties; nature of the dispute – anything at all) to anyone else without the consent of all parties.
4. Once the arbitration has commenced (ie once the arbitration agreement with the parties and the arbitrator has been signed), the Clerk must not communicate with only one party to the dispute.  The Clerk should where possible use email for communications, copying both parties’ representatives into every communication.  The telephone should be avoided once the arbitration agreement has been made.
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